NON LEGISLATIVE PROCEDURE (CONSULTATION)
European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a Council Regulation on denominations and technical specifications of euro coins intended for circulation (recast)
1.
Rapporteur: Jean-Paul GAUZÈS (EPP/FR)
2.
EP reference number: A7-0479/2013 / P7_TA-PROV(2014)0021

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 15 January 2014

4.
Subject: Recast of Council Regulation (EC) No 975/98 of 3 May 1998 denominations and technical specifications of euro coins intended for circulation, which has been amended twice since it entered into force
5.
Interinstitutional reference number: 2013/0096(NLE)

6.
Legal basis: Article 128 (2) of the TFEU

7.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs (ECON)

8.
Commission's position:
On amendment 1:

The single coinage system also tacitly embraces the scope to prevent counterfeiting. Therefore, the explicit mentioning of this scope in recital 4 as proposed under amendment 1 can be accepted.

The Commission can accept amendment 1.

On amendment 2:

The Commission is responsible for checking whether the technical requirements of a submitted coin draft design (e.g. circle of 12 stars as depicted on the Union flag, year mark, indication of the issuing Member State's name, etc.) are respected. Pursuant to Council Regulation (EC) No 975/98 as amended and as it stands today, the Commission shall submit a negative assessment on the design to the Council within a given time limit if it considers that the draft design does not respect the technical requirements. In this regard, amendment 2 provides for the Commission to notify any technical objections raised also to the European Parliament. The Commission would not oppose to broadening the target group and notifying technical objections on the draft design also to the European Parliament.

The Commission can accept amendment 2.

9.
Outlook for amendment of the proposal: The Commission has not tabled a modified proposal.

10.
Outlook for the adoption of the proposal: The Council Presidency intends to submit the matter to the Financial Counsellors by written procedure and subsequent discussion by COREPER. A date for voting by the Council has not been set yet.
